
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 
March 9, 2023 

 
 

The Town of Orleans Town Board held a regular scheduled board meeting on March 9, 2022 at 
7:00PM at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 
 
Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Peter Wilson, Mary Ford-Waterman, Gwen Kirkby and Thomas 
Johnston 
 
Others Present: Tammy Donnelly, Phil Reed, Iris Waterson, Pam McDowell, Matt Duffany, Rob 
Campany and Irene Carmen. 

Supervisor Rarick called meeting to order at 7:03pm 
 
1. Approval of minutes- A motion was made Peter Wilson and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to 
accept January  minutes as read.   
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 
 
2.  Judge Hardy-  Richard Hardy submitted his retirement letter effective 12/31/23.  Supervisor 
Rarick thanked Judge Hardy for his 27 years of service.   

3. Legislator Phil Reed- Discussion was held on the closing of Fishers Landing Polling Place. 
Phil is not in agreement with this and stated he will keep the town board informed. 

4. Resolution approving court audit for 2022 –  
  
Resolution #4  
 
A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by  Mary Ford-Watertown to approve 
court audit. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 
 
 



 
 
5. Robert Black update- Rob would like to pave the landfill. He received 3 quotes; cost would be 
approximately $45,000 dollars.  Discussion was held.  The board is in favor of paving. 
 
Boat Ramp – Rob gave update 
 
Andrew Getman DPW department has resigned. 
 
Rob would like to have his part time guy Alden Repp work half year at highway and half year at 
the DPW department he would be considered an MEO.  He will get ahold of Jim Burrows to 
make sure it is ok. 
 
Rob wanted to thank Josh, Craig, and Marvin for the possible life saving action they took the 
night of the incident at the LaFargeville sewer plant. 
 
6.  Lee Shimel update- Lee gave monthly report to the board.  Lee would like to change zoning 
fees. Discussion was held. A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by 
Thomas Johnston to accept the following fee changes #1, #2, and #4 were approved as follows. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 
 



 

 
 
 
7.  Dale Raymo assessor- Gave report to board.  Grievance Day will be May 23rd. Dale spoke 
regarding the tax exemption of TILT.  Discussion was held. 
 
8.  Resolution #5  
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
8. Rob Campany received bids for Loveland property – Bid acceptance for the Demolition of 
house(13.00-2-43)-  A motion was made by Gwen Kirkby and seconded by Peter Wilson to 
accept Independent Commercial Contractors bid in the amount of $16,000 and to also accept the 
asbestos council services. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 
 
Below is an Estimated project budget for Loveland property 
 
 



 
 
 
 
9.  La Sewer – Kevin will be sending a letter to the DEC regarding LA Sewer.  Kevin will check 
with Jim Burrows before sending out letter. 
 
10. TIERS Contract – Discussion was held.  95,000 dollars and a 3-year contract.  A motion was 
made by Peter Wilson to accept 3 year contract there was no second motion denied. 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Nay 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Abstain 
Gwen Kirkby,  Nay  2-2 motion did not pass. 
 
11.  Andy Green put in a letter of interest for alternate for planning board – Town board did not 
want to appoint at this time. 
 
12  Town Clerk Report reviewed 
 



13.  Bills were audited in the amount of $617,956.66 
 
A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to Adjourn meeting 
 
Kevin Rarick,  Aye 
Peter Wilson,  Aye 
Thomas Johnston, Aye 
Mary Ford-Waterman,  Aye 
Gwen Kirkby,  Aye 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Tammy Donnelly 
 
 
 


